

Welcome to St Edward the Confessor Parish

Established 1978

07th—08th September 2019 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time

Readings: Wisdom 9: 13-18; Philemon 9-10, 12-17; Luke 14: 25-33 Next Week: Exodus 32: 7-11, 13-14; 1Timothy 1: 12-17; Luke 15: 1-32.

Did He Say Hate?

I had an interesting meeting with a mum when I was a parish youth minister a few years ago. The woman's daughter had spent a lot of time with us at youth-group activities. So Mum wanted to make sure we were all okay.

I tell that story because this Gospel highlights this fact for many young people: Active discipleship can raise questions at home. Some parents get concerned when their teenagers start making friends their parents don't know. Bad church experiences can make it hard for some parents to accept a child's good experiences. Parents who want more family time can get frustrated when a child wants to spend more time at church activities.

So your commitment to Jesus might cause friction at home, but don't misunderstand the Gospel, Jesus says to "hate" people, but according to Scripture scholars, he doesn't mean we should feel hatred. He means we should choose God's will over all people and things. And that should make us treat family and friends with more love.

If your faith choices do cause friction at home, here are some tips for responding with love:

Talk and listen

Many parents just want to know what you're up to. Make time to discuss your faith choices with them.

Be patient

Many parents struggle with faith. That can make it hard for them to understand yours.

Value family time

Don't forget that discipleship calls us to serve our families, not just our parishes, youth groups, and the poor.

Seek help

If tension is high at home, find someone to dialogue with who can help your choose a Christian response.

Give them a break

It's tough raising young people – even a Christian one.

When has a faith choice caused friction between you and your parents or friends?

CHURCH

104 Chatswood Road, Daisy Hill, Qld, 4127

Administrator
Fr Joseph Vattaparambil CMI

Parish Office

Secretary Cheryl McCaffery

Phone: 3299 2000 Emergency Number ONLY Mobile: 0406 562 884

Email: daisyhill@bne.catholic.net.au

Parish Website: www.stedwardsdaisyhill.org.au

Office Hours

9.00am – 2.00pm on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.

Parish Finance Council, Chairperson John Guiton Mobile: 0499 105 146

Parish Pastoral Council, Chairperson Kevin Gauder Mobile: 0414 531 679

St. Edwards Care and Concern Mrs. Laura Ferrall - Coordinator Mobile: 0422 954 946

St Edwards Youth United Group Clare & Stuart Reabow—Coordinators Email: info@youthunited.life

> Columbarium Manager John Guiton Mobile: 0499 105 146

Sacramental Coordinator Denise Love Mobile: 0402 654 652

Copyright © 2019 GPBS eNews, All rights reserved



WE REMEMBER

In our prayers all who have died recently,

Mason Schlechte Elizabeth De Groot (Lagas)

and those whose anniversaries are in this month:

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them.

May they rest in peace. Amen.



PLEASE PRAY

For all our Sick parishioners and family members:

Peter Gunner Shirley Koers Michael Toki

"May you be wrapped up in God's love, Found deep in His everlasting wings, Carried and kept, safe and cherished. May the healing power of Christ Breathe across your being now."

www.lords-prayer-words.com

Names of sick, recently deceased or anniversaries for the deceased will be displayed for a period of 3 weeks only. For privacy reasons these inserts will only be accepted from a family member. Envelopes to request Masses to be offered for the sick, dying, deceased or for special intentions are available at the back of the church.

Thank you.



BAPTISM

We welcome into our Christian community:

Amara Isabella Whitten

Please phone the parish office 3299 2000 for information regarding Baptism.

Thank you





VISITATION/COMMUNION FOR THE SICK

09.09.2019, 16.09.2019 & 23.09.2019 Please contact the office if you require a visitation/ home communion.



Men's Group Meeting "Getting to the Point"

Men's Group meet 1st & 3rd Wednesday of the month. Next meeting

18 September 2019 @ 7:00pm

Venue: Meeting Room back of Church

For information contact: Ron Ferrall 3290 3110 referrall@optusnet.com.au

PARISH UPDATE



One of the more well-known benefits of **volunteering** is the impact on the community. **Volunteering** allows you to connect to your community and **make** it a better place. Even helping out with the smallest tasks **can make** a real **difference**. We are looking for volunteers to cover various ministries within our parish.

Choirs: We are several choirs down and require musicians & singers for ALL our Masses. They is one new choir on Sunday morning who would like to hear from anyone who would like to sing with them on 04th Sunday morning of the month.

Communion Ministers: There are several ministers who have stepped up and are now covering several rosters. Therefore we are looking for more ministers at ALL our Masses to take on this ministry.

Altar Servers: Sunday morning and Sunday evening Masses are in need of altar servers. If your child would like to be involved in this magnificent ministry please notify us.

Hospitality: We have 3 teams now for the Sunday morning roster however we could always welcome other teams to spread this roster out a bit. There is still only one team looking after the Sunday evening roster (once a month).

Care & Concern: This wonderful group distribute home communion to the sick. We have recently lost one of our teams and is after a couple more people to join. This group also provide transport for elderly who would like to attend Mass but have difficulty in getting here. This group also provides hospitality after funeral ceremonies on request.

Mass Coordinator needed:

A position has become available for a Mass Coordinator on a Saturday evening at 6:00pm Mass.

Volunteer application forms are available at the back of the church. Please complete and return to our Parish Office.



During the week I celebrated my birthday.

My day commenced with the Year 2 liturgy and a choir of young voices singing me

'Happy Birthday'. That evening the Parish Pastoral Council held their meeting and it finished on a high with an amazing birthday cake. Thank you to the school and the members of the PPC for making my day so special.



Upcoming Events:

07 & 08.09.2019 Annual Catholic Campaign Social Justice Sunday

Thank you **Fr Joseph**

First Holy Communion – Sunday 13 October at 10.45am

Parishioners could you please keep the children and their families in your prayers as the candidates prepare to receive Jesus for the first time Thank you

The Sacramental Team

MASS TIMES 09 th — 15 th September 2019								
Monday, 09 September	Tuesday, 10 September	Wednesday, 11 September	Thursday, 12 September	Friday, 13 September	Saturday 14 September	Sunday, 15 September		
NO ROSARY NO MASS St Peter Claver, priest	9:00am Seniors Liturgy of the Word with communion All Welcome NO MASS	NO MASS	NO MASS The Most Holy Name of Mary	NO ROSARY NO MASS St John Chrysostom, bishop, doctor	7:30am Mass The Exaltation of the Holy Cross 5:30pm Reconciliation 6:00pm Mass	24 th Sunday in Ordinary Time 8.30am Mass 6.00pm Mass		



On Monday the Culture Leaders attended a Spirituality Day at St Rita's Primary School Victoria Point. Titled "You Are The Now" this formation day was designed as a Living Liturgy. Each element of the program, from the initial welcome to the setting up of the sacred space, through to the lunch breaks, group activities and final commissioning, build on each other to form one day-long liturgy.

Being a **living liturgy** is the foundation of the entire formation experience as the students came to realise that they can spread Jesus' joyful message all day and every day through their words and actions. The challenge they are left with now from the day is to become the **5**th **Gospel** by going out into the world and living the Gospel as the now of God.



Rick Sheehan Principal

07 3208 0922



Phone: 3208 0463 E: dhssfdc@gmail.com

W:www.daisyhillfdc.com.au/

Plenary Council 2020—September Prayer Humble, Healing and Merciful Church

That we listen openly to the wisdom of the Holy Spirit as we discern ways to be a Christ-centred Church that is Humble, Healing and Merciful.



Parish Hospitality Teams
Join us and the Parish Community for a
cuppa and refreshments in the covered
area at the side of the Church.

15.09.2019 @ 8:30am Mass Men's Group



Senior Group Update 10 September & 08 October Both months will have a Liturgy of the Word with Communion.



Please join us for morning tea afterwards in the hospitality area.

Bus Trip. Toowoomba Carnival of Flowers Friday 27th **September.** Due to insufficient numbers the bus trip to The Carnival of Flowers in Toowoomba on Friday 27th September has been **cancelled**.

Lunch has been book for that day at the:
Southern Cross Sports Club, cnr. Logan Rd and
Klumpp Rd, Upper Mt.Gravatt.
We will meet at the church at 11.30am. Numbers to me
by Wednesday 25th September. Laura Ferrell
Home: 3290 3110
Mob: 0422 954 946



7-8 September

Continuing the legacy of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop, the MacKillop School Access Fund provides Catholic education to children whose families are in financial and often spiritual distress.

Your gift is the answer to someone's prayer

Give today: 07 3324 3200 catholiccampaign.com.au

Church Ministers' Rosters for next weekend 14th—15th September 2019						
	Saturday @ 6:00pm	Sunday @ 8:30am	Sunday @ 6:00pm			
Holy Mass Coordinators	Volunteer	Francis Oliva	Edgar Ferrer			
Parish Choirs	Iona D'Mello Group	St Cecilia	Fimilia Choir			
Overhead Projectionist	Volunteer	Volunteer	Volunteer			
Proclaimers of the Word: 1	Priya or Nina Pereira	Kristelle Jaimes	Jericho Quinones			
Proclaimers of the Word: 2	Annabelle Wessling	Natalia Isbon	Mattie Sarmiento			
Prayers of the Faithful	Aston Gauder	Xavier Warnholtz	Anna O'Brien			
Communion Ministers	Jan McMahon	Rose George	Pat Ferrer			
	Donna Smith	Kenneth Zinck	Aaron Nicolson			
	David McLean	Theresa Vaise	Claire Nicolson			
	Bassania Perrett	Carmel Burgess	Lyn Alitin			
	Muriel Fitzsimons	Dan Brampton	Johanna Roche			
		Sio Afoa	Babsy Raveendrakumar			
		Volunteer	Shirley D'Mello			
Altar Servers	Phoebe Wessling	Erin Bampton	Jamie Medina			
	Layla Perrett	Simeon Bampton	Cristina Vega			
Children's Liturgy		Anita Peres/Priya Pereira & Denise Clancy				



SVDP Helpline: 1800 846 643

Bequests to St. Edwards Parish

The writing of a Will can be a very gratifying knowing that you have looked after your loved ones with your wishes. We would like to invite you to consider making a bequest in your Will to help your Parish with the needs for future projects. Any bequests no matter how big or small would be gratefully received and applied to the growth of our community. Thank you.



We can use your postage stamps from your mail

The Salesian Missions use the old stamps that are passed on to them to raise funds. These go towards Salesian Education and relief work in developing nations. Yes the Postman does not have to stop by often, but on that rare occasion he does and on that envelope, if there is a stamp, can you please pass this onto us? We have placed a collection box for stamps in the parish office. Thank you.



If you are new to the Parish or are visiting, Welcome!

We are glad you have come to share Eucharist with us today. Please leave your details with the parish office on 3299 2000 so that our Parish Priest and a member of our Parish Pastoral Council can reach out to you with a formal Thank you welcome.

Children's Liturgy

Liturgy

Children's Liturgy takes place every second Sunday during the 8.30am Mass. We have a break during



School holidays. Next Liturgy is 15th September 2019.



Outside School Hours Care

E: daisyhilloshc@bne.centacare.net.au

W: www.centacarebrisbane.net.au



Safeguarding Children & **Vulnerable Adults** St Edward's Parish Representative



T: 07 3208 9470

John Guiton 0499 105 146 St Edward's Parish Representative Cheryl McCaffery—Assistant Phone: 07 3299 2000

St Edwards Parish has the responsibility for making our parish aware of the importance of safeguarding children and vulnerable adults. Our Parish Priest, is also assisting in the administration of the Archdiocesan Safeguarding Children & Vulnerable Adults Policy. Full policy can be obtained at: https://brisbanecatholic.org.au/support/safeguard/

STOPline Service

STOPline is an external service provided for the Archdiocese to receive confidential disclosures. Disclosures can be made anonymously. P: 1300 304 550 E: AOB@stopline.com.au

We here at the Parish of St Edward the Confessor, as part of the Archdiocese of Brisbane MUST ABIDE BY AND ADHERE TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE PRIVACY ACT AND THE AUSTRALIAN PRIVACY PRINCIPLES. Archdiocesan Website www.bne.catholic.net.au or www.stewardsdaisyhill.org.au We are also compelled to adhere to the Policy of the Safeguarding Children & Vulnerable Adults https://brisbanecatholic.org.au/support/safeguard/